
April 03, 2017 
 

Regular Council Meeting 
 

Members Present: Mayor, Steve Loucks and City Attorney, David Summers. 
 
Council Members: Darlene Crocker, Ron Davis, Randy Dooley, Robert Sullivan, Ann Whistler, Alan Cook, Ronald Eichhorn 
and Eric Seyer. 
 
The Meeting was opened by Mayor, Steve Loucks. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by David Summers. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read by the City Clerk. Motion to approve the minutes by Randy Dooley, 
seconded by Ron Davis. Motion Carried. 
 
Theresa Stromeyer addressed that Council in regards to some concerns involving a Police Officer on March 22, 2017. 
Mrs. Stromeyer explained what happened. Discussion was then heard. This will be turned over to the Police Personnel 
Board to look into and come back to the Council with a report. 
 
A building permit was presented for Darla Buckhannon at 204 Gray for a new garage in the amount of $17,000.00 and a 
fence permit for Judith Marshall at 510 W. Yoakum. Contractors for both the fence permit and building permit do not 
have a merchant license. Motion by Randy Dooley to approve the building permits dependent upon the contractors 
getting their license, seconded by Ann Whistler. Motion Carried. 
 
John Burgelin with Horner Schrifin addressed the council on options for the wastewater project and answered questions. 
He advised that the city has two options for moving forward:  1.) The City is satisfied with current Plans and Specs. and 
Horner Schifrin is not liable for errors and omissions of Schultz Surveying & Engineering Documents  2.) The City is 
unsatisfied with current Plans and Specs and wishes to redesign rehabilitation and/or complete inspection.   
 
Fire Chief, Sam Glency advised that six fireman went to Fire training in Scott City. Mr. Glency advised that he will be 
assisting Travis Hendrix in blowing out culvert pipes. Mr. Glency advised of multiple rodents in the Fire Building and has 
called an exterminator. He advised that Ben Buckus will be attending summer fire school. 
 
The Collectors Report for March 2017 was presented. Motion to approve the Collectors Report by Randy Dooley, 
seconded by Robert Sullivan. Motion Carried. 
 
Monthly bills were then presented. Motion to pay the bills by Randy Dooley, seconded by Darlene Crocker.  The Council 
polled as follows: 
   Yes                                                            No                                                          Absent 
   Darlene Crocker 
   Ron Davis 
   Randy Dooley 
   Robert Sullivan 
   Ann Whistler 
   Alan Cook 
   Ronald Eichhorn 
   Eric Seyer 
Motion Carried. 
 
The City Clerk presented the following bills for approval: Pete Tanner Solid Waste-$15,743.15, A T & T Mobility-$421.72 
and Rice Insurance Agency for the second installment of the fire fighters accident and sickness policy in the amount of 
$1,032.00. Motion to pay the bills by Ann Whistler, seconded by Darlene Crocker. The Council polled as follows: 
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      Yes                                                          No                                                               Absent 
      Darlene Crocker     
      Ron Davis 
      Randy Dooley 
      Robert Sullivan 
      Ann Whistler 
      Alan Cook 
      Ronald Eichhorn 
      Eric Seyer 
Motion Carried. 
 

 
The City Administrator asked for permission to proceed with the hearing with the Building Commissioner for the 
following properties: 115 W. Parker and 122 S. Main (Formerly  Winks). 
Discussion was then heard. Motion by Eric Seyer to proceed with the Building Commissioners hearing, seconded by 
Randy Dooley. The Council polled as follows: 
       Yes                                                                No                                                        Absent 
       Darlene Crocker 
       Ron Davis 
       Randy Dooley 
                                                                             Robert Sullivan 
       Ann Whistler 
       Alan Cook 
       Ronald Eichhorn 
       Eric Seyer 
Motion Carried. 
 
Darlene Crocker advised that Sharon Rains has resigned from the cemetery board.  
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
__________________________________          __________________________________ 
 Diane Eftink, City Clerk                                             Mayor, Steve Loucks  
          
 
While every attempt is made to ensure accuracy, these Council Minutes have not been approved by the council and 
should not be considered an official record. Official council minutes can be obtained from the City Clerk, City Hall, 222 
W. Yoakum, Chaffee, MO 63740. 

 


